

October 3, 2017

Custom Paving Co. & Custom Building Systems 4538 S. York Road (Hwy 321) Gastonia, NC 28052

Dear Jeff and Kent:

Permit me the opportunity to tell you how professional and capable I believe your firm to be. It has been a pleasure to work with you and your staff in our recent projects.

From the Initial participation in the cost engineering during the design phase, to the final certificate of occupancy, Custom can be depended on to get the job done and turn out an outstanding product.

Also, your personal involvement, attention to detail, and care given by your superintendents allow me the opportunity to pursue my ongoing business activities. With that assurance, I knew that any unforeseen or unusual construction issue will be handled properly, expeditiously, and fairly.

In closing, I want you to know that I value our relationship and that I look forward to doing more projects with Custom in the future.

Sincerely

Doug Morgan

President